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Forum

The water industry is a “public health” industry

and has been the provider of a “social good”

over many dcades. The widespread availability of

clean and affordable water supply and sanitation ser-

vices is necessary and improves the economic posi-

tion of the individual and of society’s well-being.

While other network industries as telecommunica-

tions, public transport or the electricity sector have

been subject to extensive liberalisation and privatisa-

tion efforts in most European countries, the water

supply remains the only infrastructure industry which

is still predominantly publicly organized. Globally,

around 95 percent of the population connected to the

water supply is served by a public sector operator –

for Europe, the corresponding figure is around 80

percent. Discussion on private sector participation in

the water supply refers to various forms of mainte-

nance and operation contracts on the one hand and

total privatisation on the other hand. Within Europe,

there are different models of private sector participa-

tion which follow different types of regulation. In any

case regulation is indispensable, because like other

network industries, the water supply remains a natur-

al monopoly even if it is operated by private compa-

nies. A liberalisation of the market for water supply

can take place in different ways. The concrete basic

features depend on what regulations the market for

drinking water is or should be subject to, and in what

way and to what extent the private sector should be

involved into the organisation of water supply.

In the supply of drinking water, the pipe network

represents a natural monopoly but not the produc-

tion of drinking water. As drinking water is provided

in different qualities, this is not a homogenous com-

modity such as, for example, electricity. With the

electricity supply the operation of the network by a

monopoly can be separated from supply by compet-

ing companies. The transport of drinking water from

competing providers is essentially more problematic,

as this would involve a thorough mixing of various

qualities. Operation of the network and production

of drinking water can be separated from one anoth-

er only with difficulty. The high fixed-cost compo-

nent in the supply of water makes the laying of par-

allel networks by competing bidders unprofitable –

the classical case of a natural monopoly. This is char-
acterised by subadditivity (i.e. a monopolist can sup-
ply the relevant market more cost-effectively than
two or more companies) as well as through the irre-
versibility of investments (so-called “sunk costs”).
With the presence of “sunk costs” free entry into and
departure from the market are not possible. The rel-
evant market is then not a contestable market in the
sense of the theory of “contestable markets”. With
water supply, competition takes place only for the
market but not in the market, whether it be some
kind of yardstick-competition between private
providers simulated by the regulatory authorities or
by franchise bidding for the right to temporary oper-
ation of the water supply network.

In less developed countries, especially those undergo-
ing rapid urbanisation, a major challenge is to develop
the basic infrastructure to provide water services. The
developing countries’ opportunities for financing the
provision of basic water services internally through
water charges and government support is limited. This
makes it necessary to obtain support from more devel-
oped countries in the form of foreign direct invest-
ment, capacity building and technology transfer. This
means that private sector participation is a prerequi-
site for building up the infrastructure for water supply
in developing countries, which can choose between
different models for privatisation and regulation of
water supply. In the EU-15, the only country where the
provision of operational services in the water supply
has been totally passed to the private sector is the
United Kingdom, and more specifically this is only
true for England and Wales. In Scotland and Northern
Ireland, independent, publicly-owned companies pro-
vide the water services. Another singular case is
France, where there is a mix of a few private operating
companies and a large number of municipalities that
have divided the regional supply areas among them-
selves. In other countries like Germany, Greece, Italy,
the Netherlands, Portugal and Spain either the munic-
ipalities or (majority) publicly-owned companies con-
trol the water supply. In the remaining EU-15 coun-
tries, the water supply is organised by municipality
companies only.
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